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Dear sir / madam
Please find attached my comments letter on the Leeds site allocation plans.

Please will you acknowledge receipt and keep me up to date with news about the proposed
developments, plus any further consultations.

Thanks and best regards.

Yours faihfully
Laura Wood

LS18 4LG
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25 Newlaithes Road

Horsforth


Leeds


LS18 4LG


LDF Publication Draft Consultation


Leonardo Building


2 Rossington Street


Leeds


LS2 8HD


11 November 2015


Dear sir / madam


RE: LEEDS SITE ALLOCATION PLANS


I am writing to object strongly to the proposed development of greenbelt sites in Horsforth. The specific sites I am objecting to in my local area are:


HG2-41 (4240) Fields south of the A65, Horsforth roundabout to the crematorium. The proposed site is huge and linked with the Redrow Horsforth Vale estate already approved will create a massive new intense area of housing that threatens to damage the character of Horsforth, spoil long distance views, create traffic congestion and over-burden the existing infrastructure.


HG2-12 (4254) Fields at Woodland Drive. As well as a further impact on traffic on the A65, building in this site would have an impact on the local ecology and wildlife, plus it is close to a conservation area.


HG2-43 (5009) Fields at Horsforth College Campus – another huge number of additional houses which will impact on local infrastructure. Has consideration been made to just develop  the  existing college buildings area, which would supply some additional housing but make a much more pleasant development with its own green space? This is also a conservation area.

HG2-42 (1016) This site is very near a congested roundabout and is in a conservation area.

As a local resident, I think that these sites are very important to the character and boundaries of the area. They provide important green spaces between Horsforth and the surrounding areas, contribute to health and well-being and air quality. 


The impact on local infrastructure especially roads such as the A65 will be huge. The roads are already extremely busy and despite extensive roadworks to improve traffic flow, still have long tail backs and traffic jams at peak times. A huge influx of additional housing will impact further on these problems, creating noise, safety issues and air pollution. 


I am aware that more housing is required in Leeds and I support schemes on brown-field sites (such as Kirkstall Forge, where travel issues have also been properly addressed with the opening of a new railway station. That site also includes new amenities as well as housing.) 

However the proposal to use Green Belt land before brown field sites is not justified.


The proposals to build on Green Belt land contravenes the National Planning Policy Framework. It also goes against Leeds Core Strategy to use Strategic Green Infrastructure as building land.


Local walks, green space and views are incredibly important to the health and well-being of existing Horsforth residents as well as those who wish to move into the area and visitors. Destroying these green belt sites would be disastrous for future generations. 


Thank you for your consideration and I look forward to a response in due course.


Yours faithfully


Laura Wood





